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Meeting
	Volunteer Co-ordinators Forum
	Date
	23.5.2014
	

	Venue
	Macc Board Room
	Time
	10:30am-12:00am
	

	Attendees
	Richard Lyle (Victoria Baths) Lauren Bailey Rhodes (Manchester Cathedral) 

Leyla Allen, Paul Derry and Kevin (Riverside ECHG/ Gate Buddies) Corrina Low (Kindling Trust) Milly Loxton (Manchester Uni) Jill Wells (Manchester Metropolitan University) Liz Andersson and Lee Middlehurst (Butterflies TransSupport) Myrtle Finley (Greater Manchester Youth Network) Rory Marsden (Greater Sport/ Get on Track)  Cathy Chapman (Refugee Action) Geraldine Flynn (Get Experienced and Grandparents support Group) Lynn Greystone (Levenshulme Inspire) 
	

	Apologies
	
	


	Agenda Item
	Purpose
	Who
	When

	

	Sub numbers – 1.2, etc
	Details Information/ discussion/ decision/ action
	Name of person 

	
	
	

	Welcome, Introductions and updates from partners

	· Welcome, Introductions and Update from Partners

· What's going well?

· What's not going so well?

· Do you need anything?

· Do you have something to offer?


	Standard introductions and new projects/ developments to update the group with:
· Richard Lyle New to Victoria Baths as a volunteer coordinator

· Manchester Cathedral employment training project is expanding in Manchester and possibly into Liverpool and Chester Cathedral.

· Gate Buddy Update (Ex-offenders mentoring Offenders) 

· Milly Loxton representing Manchester University as the volunteer co-ordinator helping students into voluntary placements. 

· Butterflies Trans support has moved to LGF and has the only Trans memorial in the world which needs help from volunteers to maintain. Update from Lee in relation to Art work being distributed.
· Myrtle introduces GMYN Volunteer Infrastructure Project which is set up to support organisations who are working with young people/ presentation.  
· Rory Marsden update on Greater Sport:  3 Get on Track Projects running in Wigan Manchester starting September/ October. Big events coming up in the British Transplant games (Bolton) in September and Sainsbury’s School Games in September (Manchester)
· Cathy Chapman introduction as a relatively new employee to refugee action. Volunteer coordinator for Gateway programme: Supporting Refugees in Greater Manchester who have status.
· Introduction of the new Grandparent support group which Geraldine has set up to support isolated older people

· Introduction of Levenshulme Inspire community centre (Jane Grey stone) 

	Jack Puller, Richard lyle, Lauren Bailey Rhodes, Layla Allen, Milly Loxton, Liz Andersson, Lee Middlehurst, Myrtle Finely, Rory Marsden, Cathy Chapman, Geraldine Walsh, Jane Greystone

	Myrtle Finley VIP Volunteer Infrastructure Project (VIP)

	
	VIP is set up to work with organisations who work directly with young people. It helps Organisations that might perhaps utilise volunteers or are looking to develop already existing infrastructure.
Initial consultations/ forums done with orgs that work with young people with the focus being on youth work and youth work qualifications/ awareness. Youth work qualifications at present are less accessible/ more expensive so VIP was set up to answer this call.

The programme is made up of 11 individual training sessions/ workshops that cover the basis of youth work.

e.g. Values/ talking to young people/ group work skills/ planning 

Being piloted in Central Manchester and is Free for Volunteers and there are paid places on offer as well. 

Aimed at paid staff and volunteers who are looking to improve their service delivery to young people aged 25 and under. Adults and volunteers to go on the course must be 18+

Project information can be found at http://www.gmyn.co.uk/ 

	Myrtle Finley, Jack Puller

	
	 
	

	Greg Harris on Manchester Community Transport (MCT)

	
	Previous VCF Terry Crewe (MCT) introduced capacity as a topic and it was widely agreed amongst the group that transport in general could be utilized a lot better throughout the city. 
After discussions with Terry Crewe quite simply to increase capacity costs must be reduced so the proposal was:

· Organisations who need to use community transport could nominate volunteers to be trained by MCT as volunteer drivers through the Mini Bus Driver Awareness Scheme.

· Organisations would have the transport at a reduced cost so as not to pay for the cost of a driver. 

· The drivers would be part of a pool of MCT volunteer drivers that could be used to serve organisations within local communities. 
The feedback was generally very well received and examples of how this would benefit individual clients were used. 

Feedback for Terry based on discussion:

1. What does the total discount look on paper e.g. Would it be the cost of the journey minus the drivers wages etc? 
2. Is this just for volunteers or can staff be trained if they are willing to volunteer for MCT as well? 

3. Is bus hire limited to Manchester boundaries or can people rent them for usage throughout Greater Manchester?
4. How many volunteers can be put through Midas training?
 
	Greg Harris, Jack Puller

	 Jack Puller – Update from Volunteer Centre Manchester

	· VSA
· Bulletins Digest

· Trello
	· Up-coming Voluntary Sector Assembly (VSA)- 24th June Mechanics institute

Networking Opportunities – Opportunities for organisations to showcase their work and find out what else is going on in the sector in their area, across the city and nationwide.

Open Space - an opportunity for voluntary sector organisations to run workshops to inform, showcase, provoke a discussion, or get others involved in a campaign.
To book on:

http://www.manchestercommunitycentral.org/event/voluntary-sector-assembly-whats-volunteering/2014-06-24t120000-2014-06-24t153000
· Bulletin of opportunities digest goes out every Friday via email to those on the list. It is a breakdown of the key opportunities that are high on the agenda at the present time. 

The bulletins appear to be well received and all those who don’t receive them but would like to or who have an opportunity that they want to showcase should contact jack@macc.org.uk   
· Community how to Website http://www.communityhowto.com/ is a handy website with online tools for organisations to work better. 

· Trello 

· Batchgeo http://batchgeo.com/ 
· Fundraising opportunities

· Trello https://trello.com/ is a list based means to visually place and plan and manage work load.

· Volunteer Centre Manchester Trello board is available for people to connect to Manchester, if you’d like to know more or be added E-mail: jack@macc.org.uk with the Subject: VCM Trello Board.  

	Jack Puller, Greg Harris

	Jack Puller- Corporate Social Responsibility Discussion (CSR)

	· Corporate Social Responsibility
· Succeed and Achieve Taster Day 
	Open discussion on Corporate social responsibility what does the VCF think?
Jack had a recent meeting with Macmillan who welcome corporate organisations to come forward and volunteer for a day or set period of time. They are in a position to accommodate them but other smaller organisations might not be able to facilitate.
Feelings within the room on CSR
· Can be tokenistic /excuse for an Away day
· Don’t get the true nature of volunteering. 

· Can be really beneficial for large tasks (E.g land clearing/ painting) 

· Often a burden for organisations to facilitate the volunteering with little gain.
Agreed that it is positive that corporate businesses are taking a vested interest in the public sector but there could be more to gain from public sector organisations. 
More negotiation could take place for more purpose to the voluntary organisation. E.g. if a firm of accounts wants to come and clear a garden for a day perhaps they could also donate 50 hours worth of financial advice over the year.
It was also mentioned that it could be really beneficial for establishing wider networks

On the topic of taster/ volunteering days, The Succeed and Achieve group based in Hulme are looking to do a voluntary taster day on the 8th July so any organisations that can help to facilitate this should contact Greg Harris greg@macc.org.uk 
	Jack Puller 

	Volunteer Centre Manchester Marketing Update/ referral process 

	· Volunteer Centre Marketing campaign

· Referral Process 
	· Volunteer centre Manchester is doing a marketing campaign to ensure that people in all wards of Manchester are exposed to VCM promotions and to be made aware of the services that are available to them! 

· If organisations are referring a client/ customer to VCM there is a referral process:

· Support worker completes the referral form (this will allow them to track and be told about the Volunteers progress)

· Support worker would then have to register the volunteer onto an induction, this is really important because referals are not chased up when they are received, the responsibility is on the organisation putting the referral in to make sure the client is booked onto an induction. 
	Jack Puller 

	AOB

	Pen Portraits
	Pen portraits are an opportunity for a volunteer to showcase their individual skills that they are looking to transfer to a volunteering placement e.g accountant graduates have been recently sent out.

These pen portraits are sent to organisations in the hope there will be a project that could utilise their skills. 
	Jack Puller

	Volunteer Week
	What are people doing for volunteer week:

· Levenshulme inspire are getting all their different volunteers to come in and meet each other.

· Gate Buddies are to receive awards and recognition for their hard work

· Butterflies Trans are doing an art exhibition


	Jack Puller, Jane Greystone, Layla Allen, Liz Middlehurst 

	Thoughtful Thursdays and Training update from VCM
	· People to think about Thoughtful Thursdays as a means to generate work and think about how organisations can link up together

· Training opportunities through Macc can be found on the website 
	Jack Puller

	Contact Details

	
	Richard Lyle (Victoria Baths) richard.lyle@victoriabaths.org.uk 01612242020 
	
	
	

	
	Lauren Bailey Rhodes (Manchester Cathedral) lauren.bailey-rhodes@manchestercathedral.org 0161 839 6218 
	
	
	

	
	Paul Derry (Riverside ECHG) layla.allen@riverside.org.uk 0161 792 7700 
	
	
	

	
	Layla Allen layla.allen@riverside.org.uk 0161 792 7700 
	
	
	

	
	Kevin (Riverside ECHG) 0161 792 7700
	
	
	

	
	Jill Wells (Manchester Met Uni) j.wells@mmu.ac.uk 01612472211 
	
	
	

	
	Liz Andersson (Butterflies Trans) mapleleaf65@hotmail.com 07971026466 
	
	
	

	
	Lee Middle Hurst (Butterflies Trans) lee@transforum.org.uk 07780687142 
	
	
	

	
	Mertel Fineley (Greater Manchester Youth Network) 07790654952 myrtle.finley@gmyn.co.uk  
	
	
	

	
	Rory (Greater Sport/ Get on Track) rorym@greatersport.co.uk 0161 223 1002 
	
	
	

	
	Cathy Chapman (Refugee Action) cathyc@refugee-action.org.uk 0161 831 5483 
	
	
	

	
	Geraldine Flynn (Grandparents Support Group/ Get Experienced) grandparentsupport@hotmail.com info@get-experienced.org.uk 07833384789 
	
	
	

	
	Jane Greystone (Levenshulme Inspire) jane.graystone@lev-inspire.org.uk 0161 850 5717 
	
	
	

	
	Corinna Low (The Kindling Trust) corrina@kindling.org.uk 0161 226 2242  
	
	
	

	
	Milly Loxton (Manchester University) millie.loxton@manchester.ac.uk 
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